VILLAGE DISTRICT OF EIDELWEISS
Commissioners Meeting
Tuesday June 6, 2023

The Board of Commissioners met at 9:00am on Tuesday June 6, 2023.
In attendance for the public meeting are Commissioner Ralph Lutjen, Commissioner Mark Graffam, Commissioner Mike Smith, Alexis Wagoner-Administrator, Kelly Robitaille-DPW Forman, Jay Buckley, Dinah Reiss, Wooda McNiven, Paula Doyle & Doug Prescott.
Meeting videotaped by Kasia of Madison TV

At 9:00am Commissioner Ralph Lutjen calls the meeting to order

Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve the agenda Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0

Public Meeting
Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the 5/31/2023 Meeting Minutes, Ralph Lutjen 2nds for discussion, Mark Graffam makes amendment to wording in first paragraph, Ralph Lutjen 2nds amendment, passes with amendment 3-0.
Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the Operating Account Manifest for $21,516.29, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Mike Smith makes a motion to approve the Water Assessment Fund Manifest for $4,647.45, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0

DPW
Discussion on the FEMA/Homeland Security meeting Alexis Wagoner and Kelly Robitaille had last week. The office has provided them with information related to the damage. Kelly Robitailles gave an initial estimate of $20,000 in damages plus the need to fix the outlet of the Bergdorf Culvert.
Ralph Lutjen and Mark Graffam discuss the Conservation Meeting regarding FEMA money.
Discussion on the outhouses, Drew Mitchell came out to pump them and they were not able to complete the job due to the level of trash in them. Kelly Robitaille has another company Fadden coming out to look at them today. He also spoke with Garland porta potties they do not have any available for rent this season, but their rates are $190/month which includes once a week pumping. 
Discussion on putting trash barrels out for the beach goers.
Mike Smith makes a motion that if Fadden cannot accommodate us then we close the outhouses, Ralph Lutjen 2nds for discussion, Mark Graffam mentions Garland also doing the pumping, Mike Smith makes amendment that if Garland or Fadden cannot pump them then lock the outhouses, no 2nd Ralph Lutjen suggest leaving them open for now, Mike Smith withdraws motion.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to pursue porta potties and leave the outhouses open for the time being, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 2-1 Mike Smith votes against. 

Admin 
Discussion on the monthly cash flow:
The Operating Budget had an ending balance of $64,166.53.
The Water Project Budget had an ending balance of $38,733.99.
The Water Assessment Fund had an ending balance of $271,960.08.
Operating Budget Profit & Loss:
Financial admin overall spent 36% of the budget.
Benefits at 47.5% of the budget
Government Building at 71.9% of the budget
Highway Overtime at 110.9% of the budget
Equipment Fuel at 51.4% of the budget
Tools at 57.0% of the budget
Salt at 91.0% of the budget
Sand at 61.1% of the budget
Gravel at 89.9% of the budget
Street Lighting at 40.1% of the budget
Overall Operating Budget is 43.9% spent.
Water Budget nothing significant looks good total spent is 30.2%
Discussion on cash flow analysis:
Borrowed $50,000 to cover June and July expenses, the estimated tax check for July is $157K. We have a $47,469.10 Primex check due in July and in August there is a Truck payment of $11,500.05 and the Reinach Tank payment of $63,470.00. 
Mark Graffam asks at what point to do we reach out to the bank to increase the TAN line of credit. Ralph Lutjen suggests doing so now.
Mark Graffam makes a motion to ask the treasurer to increase TAN line of credit for $150,000, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Kelly Robitaille comments on the gravel line item, most of that is to repair washouts from the last storm.
Discussion on if we received a payment from FEMA where that money would go.
Mike Smith makes a motion contact the DRA to see if the state reimbursed for the storm would that money go back into the budget or into the unassigned fund balance, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 3-0
Going to post-pone review of policies until the following week. 
Discussion on the investment policy draft Mark Graffam put together.                 
Discussion on water operator RFPs:
LRW reduced their monthly cost from $6,700 to $5,700 to go from 2 visits a week to 1.
Will need to have another meeting with both parties to negotiate rates.
Discussion on meeting with Ian Hayes, he has agreed to meet with the entire board this Thursday.
Discussion on Non-Public meetings & RSA’s
Discussion on meetings being moved out of the office due to lack of space for the public, have meetings at Town Hall or the library.
Going to set up a meeting with Ian Hayes this Thursday at 1pm.
There is a meeting scheduled for June 14th at 11am with Nick Sceggell to go over the status of the PRV Pit.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to request $5,409.99 from the Waste Tank Maintenance CRF to pay for the tank pumping, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 3-0
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to transfer $4,401.45 from the Water Assessment Fund to the Operating Fund for May expenses, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to approve the fill request for 4 Grachen Drive, Mark Graffam 2nds, passes 3-0

Commissioner Reports
Mark Graffam discusses comments made by Mike Smith at the last Commissioners meeting on 6/5/23.
Mark Graffam would like to discuss setting up a schedule for the water operator situation.
Mike Smith discusses not hiring a part time administrator for the office.
Mike Smith responds to Mark Graffam’s comments about him.
Mike Smith discusses how the water bills are going to increase with a new water operator, next year we are looking at an increase in the water budget of $60,000-$80,000.
Mike Smith makes a motion that if we don’t hire a new part-time employee then we go into non-public to compensate Alexis Wagoner for doing two jobs, Ralph Lutjen 2nds for discussion, motion fails 1-2 Ralph Lutjen and Mark Graffam vote against. 
Mike Smith discusses that the additional costs will be for the next 6 months with a new operator for LRW it is going to be $24,300 and Wade in the Water will be $29,100.
Ralph Lutjen discusses reviewing the water operators and costs associated at the end of the meeting with Ian.
Mike Smith adds that when he spoke with LRW they informed him that they would be able to complete the PRV Pit by October 1st.
Discussion on what the next steps will be after the engineer comes out to see the status of the project.
Mike Smith makes a motion to have the office send a letter to Dawson to see if he has the PRV and piping purchased already and if so to have it delivered to the VDOE, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0
Discussion on a new contract for the water operator. Mark Graffam states that we need to give both operators the opportunity to adjust their numbers and review the contract.
Discussion on reviewing the current water operator contract and coming up with a new contract as well as having the lawyer look at the contract. 
The office is going to reach out to Jason Smith and Rick Skarinka and give them an update on where we are with respect to the PRV Pit and water operator.
Discussion on the PRV Pit project.

Correspondence
Overview of the Eversource monthly bill for May, the bill has gone down since April.
Discussion on the May water usage, some usual spikes as expected with the holiday weekend.
Discussion on the Uranium levels the state has sent out another notification that has to go out to homeowner because the annual average level of uranium is higher than allowed. So, the current level of Uranium is complying, but the average running number is not. 

Public Comment
Doug Prescott thanks Alexis Wagoner for sending out the rafts email update and Kelly Robitaille for having the rafts ready to go outside of DPW II.
Jay Buckley questions the electric usage for May and how compared to last year it is up by a lot. Is the heat still on in the pumphouses? 
Jay Buckley also questions why it is necessary to have Kelly Robitaille at the meetings for $31/hr. Ralph Lutjen replies that he is needed for information.
Paula Doyle questions Mike Smith on how Ian Hayes resigning is because of Mark Graffam being elected? Do you think the opinion of the water operator is more important than the opinion of the taxpayers. Mike Smith responds yes because the water operator is so valuable to the District. 
Paula Doyle discusses 91-A Non-Public sessions and that all parties are liable if there are illegal meetings being held.
Ralph Lutjen makes a motion to have Alexis Wagoner contact NHMA regarding the RSA’s relating to bids and RFP’s, Mike Smith 2nds, passes 3-0
Dinah Reiss questions where the $11,000 that is being saved from not having a part time administrator will be going? Ralph Lutjen responds that it will be kept as a cushion.
Mark Graffam discusses access to the pump houses and getting inventory at DPW II.
Mike Smith makes a motion that any questions in public comment should be submitted to the office as a 91-A request, No 2nd.

Mike Smith makes a motion to adjourn at 10:23am, Ralph Lutjen 2nds, passes 3-0

Respectfully submitted,
Alexis Wagoner, Administrator.

